September 5, 2013
Public Hearing

Public hearing began at 6:45 p.m.

Present: Bill Muse, Mayor; Tom Jerome, Steve Cox, Gladys LeFevre, Sue Inman,
Council Members; Judi Davis, Clerk.
Public Present: David Jones

The Mayor explained that the public hearing is being held to ask for public comment on
the Town’s proposal to request funding from the Permanent Community Impact Fund
Board (CIB) to build restrooms at the Tract Park.

He explained the project. Cost estimates were formulated a year ago, and current figures
are needed, so Sam had a new proposal drawn up. These figures were more than three
times greater than the earlier ones. Gary Zabriskie (Five County AoG) assured us that we
will not get grant funding for the higher amount, but said that Big Water was able to get
funding in the amount of about $53,000 for a pre-fab building with vault toilets. He will
get information on their project and possibly on restrooms that Parowan built for a
ballfield.

Bill proposes that we ask for a grant for $75,000 and hope we can come in under that.
(Dennis Bertucci and Cheryl Cox came.) We have four days to finish preparing the
application, or we can wait and apply in February. Steve would like to go in with a solid
application, as would Gladys and Bill. (Bob and Naomi Brems came.) Sue and Tom
agree. We have made good progress on the park this year. (Cindy Wilson and Cindy
Sanchez came.) Naomi asked for clarification on the project, which she was given.

There were no more public comments.

The public hearing was closed at 7:00

Minutes prepared by Judith Davis, Town Clerk
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